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NEWSLETTER 

Issue 19: December 2022   

CALENDAR 

 
DECEMBER 
 
 
Tuesday 20th - Last day of 

term 4—1.30pm finish! 

JANUARY 

Friday 27th—First Day of 

Term 1 2023 (Curriculum 

Day—NO students at school) 

Monday 30th—Yr 1 to Yr 6  

First Day of school 

Tuesday 31st— Foundation 

First Day of school 

 

 

Happy Holidays 

As this is the last newsletter of 2022, I’d like to thank everyone in our 
school community for their ongoing support of our staff and students. 
We are all extremely fortunate to belong to such a wonderful school 
community. It has been a huge year of achievements at Woodlands this 
year and we are proud of each and every one of our students who always 
strive to be their best.  

Congratulations and all the very best to our Grade 6 students, who grad-
uate today. We are very proud of all that you have achieved and are con-
fident you will continue to do us proud as you enter secondary school. 

Wishing you all a very merry Christmas and a safe and relaxing break, we 
look forward to seeing you all on January 30 next year. 

 

Farewell 

This year we say farewell to some much loved staff members who are 
moving on to other exciting opportunities or taking a year’s leave to trav-
el. We wish them all the best for 2023 and beyond. 

Diana Reid is leaving Woodlands to take up a position at Beaconhills Col-
lege. 

Lisa Gadson is leaving Woodlands to start her teaching career at 
Langwarrin Primary School. 

Simone De Ruyter is taking a year’s leave to teach in a 
remote Indigenous community in northern WA. 

Charlie Pascazio, Dylan Sutton and Rachel Caveney are 
taking a year’s leave to travel 

 

Singer Tones and I made a special appearance at Wood-
lands on Monday where she performed on the oval in 
front of the entire school, blowing everyone away with 
her talent.  
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IMPORTANT  

UPCOMING DATES 

Important School Dates for Term 
 

2023 TERM DATES 

TERM 1        Friday 27th January to Thursday 6th April. 

Please note: Friday 27th January is a curriculum day. NO students are required this day. 

 

2023 Yr. 1 to 6 only 

Students from Year 1 to 6 will begin on Monday 30th January 

 

2023 Foundation only.  

For the first week of school, Foundation students will only attend on Tuesday 31st January, 

Thursday 2nd February & Friday 3rd February. Leaving Monday 30th January & Wednes-

day 1st February for Teacher/Student Interview days. 

Foundation students will also have every Wednesday off school until after the long week-

end in March.  

First Wednesday back will be 15th March, and the following week will be the foundation 

students first full week of Primary School (Full week beginning Monday 20th March). 

 

TERM 2            Monday 24th April to Friday 23rd June 

 

TERM 3            Monday 10th July to Friday 15th September 

 

TERM 4            Monday 2nd October to Wednesday 20th December  
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A big congratulations to 2023 THRIVE play leaders 

 

Endeavour Captains  Endeavour Vice Captains 

Kai Stevens    Jackson Middleton 

Willow Templeton   Lara Brown 

Friendship Captains  Friendship Vice Captains 

Asa Muehllechner   Harry Sederino 

Heidi Lindsay    Grace Normington 

Loyalty Captains   Loyalty Vice Captains 

Jack Kostiuk    Seth Druitt 

Indigo Chatfield   Ruby Jansons 

Perseverance Captains  Perseverance Vice Captains 

Oakley Gent    Trey Zerbato 

Evie Parkes    Abby Melrose 

School Captains: 

Chelsea Grose 

Mark Nisbet 

School Vice Captains: 

Keara Boucher 

Max Ponnan 

Sport Captains: 

Indianna Laurito 

Mason Stephenson 

Sport Vice Captains: 

Talia Heller 

Chase Hiku 
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Beach Program 
 

On Tuesday the 13th and Thursday the 15th of December the Year 5 students 
went to Mount Martha Life Saving Club. On Tuesday, the weather was not so 
great but we still had fun. We couldn't go in the water because it was not safe 
so instead the Year 5’s had the day inside at the beach. We learnt about rips 
and how to stay safe at the beach.  

 

The weather was way better on Thursday so we did land and water activities. 
The activities we did were kayaking, a tour of the Life Saving shed, trenches, 
cricket, yoga, water safety, water games, flags and soccer. Both Seth and my fa-
vourite activity was cricket. Our group won! 102-46 
runs.  

 

Thank you to all the teachers, 
helpers and lifeguards for making 
these days possible and for spend-
ing your time helping us. We really 
appreciate it! We really enjoyed 
the Beach Program. 

 

By Oakley G and 

Seth D from 5D. 
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The Frankston Donor Centre will be open 

throughout the Festive Season. 

  

Even though your school is looking forward to a well-earned rest, many of those who re-
ly on blood and blood products don’t get to take a break.   

  

Frankston Donor Centre will be open every day including December 25 and January 1 to 
ensure those who need life-giving blood can continue to spend the holidays with their 
loved ones. 

  

Group bookings are subject to availability 

• Reply to this email 

• Call 1300 886 524 

Email lifebloodteamsvictas@redcrossblood.org.au 

 
Individual donors can 

Book online 

• Call 13 14 95 

Download the donateblood APP 

mailto:lifebloodteamsvictas@redcrossblood.org.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faccount.donateblood.com.au%2F0101cdc2-5552-4b12-af79-28baf12931c8%2Foauth2%2Fv2.0%2Fauthorize%3Fp%3Db2c_1a_donorconnect_sign_in%26redirect_uri%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Fauthbroker.donateblood.com.a
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With such a successful BTS process the last 2 years, we will once again be using 
KAKA Kids as our 2023 BTS supplier with the same ordering process. 

 
We invite you to order your 2023 BTS packs directly through KA KA Kids via the 
website. 

 
You will find attached to the Compass post, each year level itemised BTS list 
with instructions on how to order and a FAQ’s document. 
  
PLEASE NOTE: 
· When ordering online, it will ask you for your address. This is a stipulation for 
the payment portal. However, your order will still be sent directly to the school. 
 
· Prior to ordering packs for 2023 Year 1 to 6 students online,  you will need 
your child/ren’s individual student ID (Not the family ID). This can be found by 
clicking on your child’s photo in the Compass app. If you have a 2023         
Foundation student, you will not need the student ID. 
 
· Any orders placed after December the 16th will incur a fee of $14.95 
 
· Pack Items and quantities cannot be changed. 
 
· Please also read the attached ‘2023 BTS Pack FAQ’s’ document for more        

2023 BACK TO SCHOOL PACKS  - READY TO ORDER 
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